

16 February 2018

Ms Katherine Raue

Dear Ms Raue

I refer to your request for "the email address of the Commissioner of Police, Mike Bush. Obviously this refers to his official email address and not his private email address".

Police does not make public the Commissioner's email address but recommends, rather, that contact to the Commissioner is made through one of the email addresses or online methods that are publicly available. Any messages sent will be brought to the Commissioner's attention as required

Email addresses or for online access paths are publicly available on the FYI website and the NZ Police website but I repeat the NZ Police links here for your convenience:

ministerial.services@police.govt.,nz

http://www.police.govt.nz/contact-us/do-it-online

http://www.police.govt.nz/about-us/publication/request-official-information-form

You may also write to the Commissioner at Police National Headquarters, PO Box 3017, Wellington 6142.

I regret that the email address you have requested is refused under section 9(2)(a) of the Official Information Act 1982. You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman about my decision on your request.

Yours sincerely

T McMahon

Ministerial Services

Police National Headquarters